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The Republic of South Africa is a partner of choice and a gateway into Africa for countries of Central Asia. Bilateral and multilateral relations with South Africa and countries in Central Asia are developing steadily. In particular, the Embassy of the Republic of South Africa based in Astana, Kazakhstan and covering four countries in Central Asia, namely, Kazakhstan, the Kyrgyz Republic, Tajikistan and Turkmenistan has focused on promoting bilateral relations and the African Agenda. The Republic of Kazakhstan is also identified as a leading partner for countries in Africa to enter Central Asia.
8 January 2015, South Africa assumed the Chair of the Group of 77 + China (G77+China) at the United Nations Headquarters in New York.  

The G77+China is the largest coalition of developing countries in the United Nations, which provides the means for the countries of the South to articulate and promote their collective economic interests and enhance their joint negotiating capacity on all major international economic and development issues in the United Nations system, promote South-South cooperation and strengthen economic and technical cooperation among developing countries themselves.  

South Africa will Chair the G77+China during the 70th anniversary of the United Nations at a crucial juncture in the global community’s efforts to agree on the development priorities and goals needed to take the work of the MDG’s forward and to transform development beyond 2015.  

2015 is further a critically important year for the UN Framework Convention on Climate Change (UNFCCC), as a new legal instrument, that contains commitments for both developed and developing countries, is expected to be adopted under the Durban Platform for Enhanced Action.  

During its term, South Africa will be responsible for negotiating and speaking on behalf of two-thirds of the UN membership on key development issues.  After 50 distinguished years, the G77+China remains all the more relevant, specifically at this important juncture when the international community is considering collective development aspirations beyond 2015.
Countries in Central Asia are looking towards working in closer cooperation with South Africa, the African Union and the Permanent Representative of South Africa to the United Nations HE Kingsley Mamabolo. 
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Deputy Minister Luwellyn Landers at the ceremony

 during which SA took over from Bolivia as Chair of the G77+China. 

The G77+China is the largest grouping of developing nations in the

 UN system and plays a leading role in advancing the common 

interests and aspirations of its member states.
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South Africa's Permanent Representative to the United Nations H.E. Ambassador Kingsley Mamabolo paid a courtesy visit on United Nations Secretary-General H.E. Ban Ki-moon. The Chair of the G77 and the Secretary-General agreed to work together to deepen cooperation between their two Offices.
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For more information on South Africa please visit www.gov.za and www.southafrica.net
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